HILL & MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

Delamere House, Hill Furze, Pershore, WR10 2NB

Tel:  01386 860502
HILL & MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in Lower Moor Parish Rooms on

Thursday, 6th December 2012 @ 7.30pm.

Present:         Cllrs Morgan-Nash, Cllr Bell, Cllr Brue, Cllr Selvey, Cllr Hayes &  Cllr Buckley
Apologies:     Cllr Butler
In attendance:  Clerk,  CC Tucker & members of the public
1.Declarations of Interest:
a) Register of Interests: Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests.  NONE

b)  To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.  NONE

c)  To declare any other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.  NONE

d)  Written requests for the council to grant a dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) are to be with the clerk at least four clear days prior to a meeting.  All members of the PC applied for dispensation in order to vote on setting the Precept
_________________________________________________________________________________

This meeting will be adjourned for Public Question Time

The meeting opened @ 19.30 to listen to members of the public and reopened at 20.06

Notes attached
___________________________________________________________________________________

2. 
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2012 were accepted and signed

3.
County & District Councillors report.  
CC Tucker spoke about the recent flooding in Lower Moor and advised that Wychavon are doing a survey on the recent flooding down Salters Lane.  She advised that the gang would be coming back into the village on the 10th December to complete the work.
The successful planning application W/12/02082/CU, siting of 35 caravans for seasonal works accommodation, including winter storage, erection of recreation room and associated developments was discussed
4.
Progress report

a) Play Area / Village Green

Area of bonfire has been re seeded 


Entrance to junior play area has been levelled removing trip hazard.


Moles are still causing a problem on the field.  To be looked at again in the spring
b)
PACT News


c)
Flood / Drainage

21/22nd and 24/25th flooding in Salters Lane, Blacksmiths Lane and Manor Road. 

Lengthsman worked on drains clearing blockages caused by leaves 

The culvert at back of Old Manor Close/ Chestnut Close partially blocked by a header beam falling in front of pipe - photographed and reported.

Salters Lane - houses nearest main road - gardens flooded, two garages flooded (Enfield House & Tara) Silverdale front garden flooded badly.

Blacksmiths Lane drains could not cope probably caused by a reduction in pipe diameter at junction with Manor Road

Manor Road the new drainage pipe along the back of Old Manor Close did not cope possibly by build up of leaves being washed into it from near by gullies. Thursday and Sunday residents worked constantly until the water cleared. Two garages flooded No 1 and No 6 in Old Manor Close. Florence cottages spared by a whisker.

Bridge Street OK but the water level was very high on Saturday evening, the partial blockage of the culvert above may have helped the situation at this end. The pipe next to the Rumbles was never right up to capacity according to Mark who lives there. Andy Pitt was observing levels at his end and reported that the water level appeared to reduce quite quickly at one point which may indicate that there was a blockage down by the railway which cleared itself.

Photographs taken on Sunday were forwarded to Clerk and Liz Tucker for onward transmission to Dave Lavender and co. Monday 26th spoke to Liz Tucker requesting roads be swept and drains be jetted as a matter of urgency.

Flood Working Party to be resurrected.






TMN



Hedge along Salters Lane has been cut, the ditches need checking.


TMN

d) Lighting

Fixed price contract for two years signed effective from 1st December 2012. based on 10.648pKwh plus £8 per month standing charge.

        e)  Footpaths

        f)   Parish / Neighbourhood plan

        g)  Speeding

        h)   Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge

Cllrs Bruce and Bell have reviewed the paperwork for the playing field.  It seems that the field may not be registered with the Land Registry, Cllr Bell has spoken to Angela Lewis from the Fields Trust to find out how we should proceed if this is the case.

The Councillors noted some concern that the Deed of Dedication reads that should the Parish Council need to dispose of the land or use it for a purpose not described within the deed, this could only be achieved with permission from Field in Trust, and provided the council replaces the property with another equivalent property.  This was discussed at a previous meeting, but should be discussed again and a decision made as to whether the council wishes to persue this matter further.

It was agreed to that Cllr Bell should proceed.  Cllr Bruce to find out the cost of registering the field.  If no funds were available to do this, it was agreed a unanimous Councillor would cover the cost.










JB/EB
i) Youth Bus
Due to visit the village on the 11th December.  Cllr Bruce to advise the organisers that the PC is not in a     position to pay anything to the youth bus in the future.





EB
j)      Defibulator
        Defer











EB
7. New Items
8. Planning:

W/12/02082/CU, siting of 35 caravans for seasonal works accommodation, including winter storage, erection of recreation room and associated developments - Approved
9. Finance:
As per email sent to all Councillors, it has been proposed to set the Budget accordingly and the precept at £12,000.00 for 2013/14

The current account opened with a balance of £8,131.72

Income to the value of £1,439.00 received, Transferred £7,342.54, cheques to the value of £11,695.52 were written out. £11,142.66 is still outstanding. This left a closing balance of £5,217.74 in the current account.

The savings account opened with £7,343.23, Transferred £7342.54 and closed at £1.00

As at November 27th   2012 the cash assets for the PC stand at £5,218.74

To approve the Clerks claims for expenses to the value of £355.95

Mileage



£6.63

Telephone calls


£7.96

Studies



£49.07

Allowance


£17.50

Basic



£274.79

	Payee
	Amount
	Details

	N Winter
	£318.70
	Lengthsman

	GBD
	£215.23
	Mowing

	M English
	£355.95
	Wages

	Zurich
	£201.26
	Insurance Bonfire

	T Morgan Nash
	£16.31
	Mowing costs

	OHL
	£3.67
	Stationery

	N Power
	£429.90
	Lighting

	
	
	


10.Correspondence for Information: To note the attached appendix of items which have been circulated or will be available for inspection at the meeting. (OR a list of items will be available at the meeting.)

At end of report

11.Clerk’s report on Urgent Decisions since the last meeting.
The use of Email addresses were discussed, it was agreed that the PC couldn’t use this facility to advertise events in the Parish.

12.Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda: Councillors may use this opportunity to report minor matters of information not included elsewhere on the agenda and to raise items for future agendas. 
a. Defibulator

b. Sign for Playing Field

c. Flood Working Party

13.Date of next meeting: 
7th Feb 2013
14.To consider the exclusion of the public and press in the public interest for consideration of the following items:

a Personnel issues.

              b Legal issues.

The meeting closed at 21.49
………………………………………………..(chairman) 

……………………………………………..(date)

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME NOTES
1. Flooding issues.  CC Tucker listened to residents concerns.
2. Village Hall, Michael Martin advised that to date they have not had enough response from residents taking over the running of the Village Hall.  If this is still the case in the New Year, he advised that the Hall would become the responsibility of the Parish Council once again.
3. Round About.  CC Tucker advised the work would being 7th February 2013. EVG will employ a PRO to handle the publicity and advise timescales.  The issue of speed limit was raised as well as the loss of the Chestnut Trees.
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